
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It was lovely to see so many parents/carers and grandparents turn up to celebrate National Poetry Day 

with their  children yesterday. The theme was the environment, and there were some lovely poems 

written about nature. Ivy Bee class were writing kennings and Haikus about natural objects, Honey Bee 

class were using adjectives, nouns and prepositions when describing the outside environment around 

the school grounds, and Bumble Bee class were writing a range of different types of poems about natural objects, as well 

as doing some leaf rubbings.  

Y6 had a fantastic experience at the UKSA on Tuesday afternoon, as part of their ‘Test the Water’ programme, 

which is free for Y6 children across the island. The children showed determination, courage, teamwork, resilience, 

problem solving and many more values, as well as learning lots of new skills. We are very proud of them all! See p5 

for photos. 

Thank you if you have already replied about attending our Harvest Festival on Wednesday 19th October. There is still 

time to reply (see the letter that was emailed out, which is also available on the school website). We look forward to 

seeing you there! In the meantime, St Mary’s Church is also holding their Harvest Festival on the morning of Sunday 9th 

October at 11am. Join them for their harvest celebration of God’s goodness to us in the fruits of the land. All food     

donated will be going to the food bank for other people in need of some help at this time of rising costs. Do join them for a good sing and 

reflection on the harvest. 

Following the Macmillan Cake Sale held on Friday and Monday, we have raised a whopping £140 for the charity! A huge thank 

you to everyone who donated and bought cakes (they were delicious!), helping to raise money for this amazing charity. What a 

fantastic and generous community we have. 

We currently have a vacancy for a Midday Supervisory Assistant (MSA) for 5 hours a week (an hour each day). If you are 

interested, or if you know someone who may be, please find further information on our school website: https://

www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/job-vacancy/. Alternatively, application packs are available form the school office in person 

or by calling 740285. 

This is a reminder that you are welcome to come along to an assembly on Friday 14th October when the EARA (Equality And Rights 

Advocates) group will be leading a presentation. This is to be instead of the usual Golden Worship.  

The Y6 children are busy sending me their applications for the Y6 roles. We gave them a choice of applying in a range 

of ways, including verbal speeches, PPT presentations, written letters, mind maps and more. I have received a few 

applications already this week, which is fantastic. The deadline is Monday 10th, so I look forward to receiving the rest then. We 

will then consider each application carefully before making our final choices.  

I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is ‘Caring for Creation’.  

This week, we talked about things that are special to us. I showed my watch that 

used to belong to my great auntie, then my mum, and then me. The children 

talked about things that are special to them or their families, including any      

heirlooms that have been passed through the generations. We discussed how 

we look after these special items really carefully. 

We showed a collage of a seagull that has been created from many smaller      

pictures of natural things. We talked about our wonderful 

world and the gift of creation, and how we have to look 

after our world for ourselves, the future generations and 

all the living things.  

A Teaspoon Prayer (TSP) 
 

Thank you God for your generous gift of creation. 

Sorry for the times we have not cared for it properly. 

Please give us eyes to notice the amazing beauty in all 

of life and to be faithful stewards. 

Amen 

“The Lord God placed the man in the Garden of Eden to tend 

and look after it.” Genesis 2.15 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

Reminders 

 All long hair should be tied back in school colours 

 The one-way system is still in operation. Children can 
be dropped off at the front or back gates. 

 Our school gates are open 8:20am - 8:25am and from 
2:40pm 

 No branded (Adidas, Nike etc) clothing items permitted 

 Packed lunches should not contain chocolate items or 
any food containing nuts 

 Jumpers and cardigans should be NAVY blue 

 Trousers or shorts should be grey 

 PE shorts/leggings/skorts/tracksuit bottoms should be 
navy 

 Shirts should be tucked in 

 If your child is late, a suitable reason must be provided 

 In the mornings, if you have any messages that you 
would like to pass onto your child’s teacher, please let 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Lennon or Mrs Pelosi know, or email 
your child’s class teacher. This will enable the teachers 
to greet every child individually in the morning to in-
crease their sense of belonging and to start their day in 
a positive, welcoming way. 

 Only water should be in water bottles.  
 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 

Windsong 
 
I am the seed 
that grew the tree 
that gave the wood 
to make the page 
to fill the book 
with poetry. 
 
Judith Nicholls 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

Punctuation 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Can you write some sentences with exclamation 
marks? 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 26th September 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 96.97% 

Late marks this week: 10 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Pizza Sausage & Mash Roast Turkey Beef Lasagne Fish fingers Option 1 

Veggie Bolognese Chickpea Curry Quorn Veggie Lasagne Veggie Burger Option 2 

Dessert Flapjack Shortbread Yoghurt cake Brownie Ice Cream  

STEM Ambassador Meets Year 5. 
On Tuesday morning, Year 5 were 
able to meet Tudor Alin Mui, who 
works for Sheffield company, HBK 
engineering. Tudor works in 
testing the durability of materials 
using software simulations for 
companies such as Jaguar Land 
Rover. He very kindly spoke to us 
about gravity and air resistance, 
and we learnt more about how all 
objects, no matter what their 
mass is, have a gravitational pull. 
The children were a very  

attentive audience and asked some great questions that made Tudor 
have to think! 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sally from the West Wight Timebank http://action4support.co.uk/ has been in 
touch with us as she has been successful in securing funding from the local  
authority to provide food parcels to families in need. 
 
The aim of the project is to help families who might be feeling the pinch with 
rising costs at the moment. 
 
 The parcels will be available for 16 weeks and can be weekly, fortnightly or 

monthly.  
 They can be collected from school or delivered to your home.  
 They will include things like cereal, fresh fruit and vegetables, tinned items 

etc. They will not include meat or cheese. 
 You do not need to be in receipt of qualifying benefits. 
  
If you or someone you know would like this little bit of help, please let Mrs 
Jones know or you can contact Sally directly: info@wwtb.org or 07872 304294. 

http://action4support.co.uk/
mailto:info@wwtb.org


Key dates this term  
 

 

 Friday 7th October: BSA AGM and social at The Crown, Shorwell, from 

7pm 

 

 Wednesday 19th October: Harvest Festival in the field at 10.30am (all 

welcome. Letter sent home and available on the website) 

 

 Wednesday 19th October: KS2 Messy Church 1pm—2.30pm (letter sent 

home and available on the website) 

 

 Wednesday 19th October: Parents Evening 3pm—5.30pm (letter sent 

home and available on the website) 

 

 Thursday 20th October: Parents Evening 3pm—5.30pm (letter sent 

home and available on the website) 

 

 Friday 21st October: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 31st October: Back to school 

 

 Friday 18th November: Children in Need (further details to follow) 

 

Looking ahead: 

 
 Friday 16th December: School closed for staff development day 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 



Bumble Bees Meadow - for being a superstar in RWI. Evan - for his really 

good focus in RWI and Maths. Mykola - super rhythm and 

trying really hard to speak in English. 

Honey Bees Oskar - for trying his best in Maths and tackling some tricky 

calculations. Myles - for a fantastic Art piece of work. Poppy J 

& Tommy - for their perseverance in Science. 

Ivy Bees Leigh - for a wonderful effort with reading at home.             

Felicity - for excellent Art work. 

Bob-Bee 

(Bee-haviour) 

Alfie M - for demonstrating wonderful courage this week. 

Other Daniel - for his perseverance and determination during the 

football match. 



 



 

 

 
 

 

Honey Bee Class—Y3/4 

In Art, Year 3&4 have been looking at a new term -'frottage' - which is the technique of 

rubbing from textured surfaces. We took inspiration from Max Ernst and created some of 

our own pictures, using our chalk rubbings.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

Ivy Bee Class—Y6 

On Tuesday 6th October, Y6 took part in the UKSA's annual "test the water" sailing        
session.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Conditions were a bit choppy and rather windy, but we got kitted up in wetsuits, wind 
jackets and buoyancy aids and went out onto the Solent. The instructors let us steer 
the boats and pull in the sails as we zigzagged off of East Cowes; we sat on the sides of 
the boats and at the end of the session, some of us got a ride back in the fast safety 
boats! Everyone has plenty of tales to tell about the great experience they had that 
afternoon. 



Who are Brighstone School Association (The BSA)? 

We are simply a group of parents and teachers working in partnership to raise much needed funds for our children. We meet about 

once  every half term. Most of us have full time jobs and other commitments as well as our own  families. 

Chair - Katherine Harrison; Vice Chair - Franki Barker;  

Treasurer - Sarah  Cartmell; Secretary - Kate Cambridge 

What do we do? 

We explore fundraising ideas such as cake sales, mufti, bingo, community events, school discos and Mothers’ Day shop, to name a 

few.  

One of our biggest fundraisers is Wolverton Folk and Blues Festival and we desperately need volunteers throughout the day! 

We then use this money to support your children's education and  enjoyment, such as paying towards trips, buying Easter and Christ-

mas gifts, and donating towards equipment such as a new trim trail for the playground (coming soon). 

How much do we need to raise each year? 

On average we need to raise about £5k every year! 

How can you help? 

Join us: you are already a member as your child goes to our school! You can attend meetings and share your ideas too! 

Support us: volunteer to help at events, bake cakes for cake sales. If every parent helped at one event every year it would make an 

incredible difference! 

Promote our events: Attend events and share via social media and word of mouth.  Join us on Facebook and Instagram!!  



Mr Carr has spaces available if any children wish to learn 
the guitar.  

 

To sign up please go to www.iwmt.org.uk and simply fill 
out an application  

form.  

 

Lessons are fun, rewarding and really help build children's 
confidence and boost self esteem.  

http://www.iwmt.org.uk





















